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DearMrO’Sullivan,
Camcycle is a volunteer-led charity with 1,400 members that works for more, better and safer cycling
for all ages and abilities in the Cambridge region.
Parliamentary Transport Committee— questions,Wednesday 23October 2019 at 11:40am

At this committee hearing, Daniel ZeichnerMP (Lab, Cambridge) asked why Highways England did not
follow its own standards as set out in IAN 195/16 (now substantially adopted as CD 195), which have
formed a fully-fledged part of the Design Manual for Roads and Bridges, the overarching Highways
England set of standards, since 2016.
Wewelcome your verbal response thatHighways England is, in your ownwords, ‘earnest in incorporat-
ing [the standard]’ and that youwish to ‘[take] due accord of all vulnerable users’.
The clear intention behind both the interim and current standards is to deliver a step-change in pro-
vision for cycle traffic within schemes on the Strategic Highway Network because of the urgent need
to promote and facilitate active travel. This is necessary to address important government policy and
legislation surrounding issues of public health, climate change, congestion, road danger, social inclusion
and air pollution and also in partial mitigation of the adverse impacts of road building.
At the committee hearing, Mr Zeichner referred to provisions proposed for cyclists, pedestrians and
equestrians at the consultation stage of the A428 Black Cat to Caxton Gibbet improvement at Caxton
Gibbet (please see the appendix to this letter for more details from our perspective). There are also
similar issues to be found in other parts of theA428proposeddesign aswell as along thenear-complete
A14 Cambridge to Huntingdon Improvement Scheme.
From our own knowledge of the local circumstances, it appears that project managers for Highways
England seem to have taken a very uncharitable reading of one clause in the scope section of CD 195.
Unfortunately, they have chosen to interpret this clause to mean that they do not have to implement
the CD 195 standards when designing shared-use paths. However, this reading is plainly and com-
pletely contrary to Highways England’s own Cycling Strategy, which was published as long ago as Jan-
uary 2016, andwould negate the entire purpose of the standards in the first place.










